
To: ALL PERSONS, FIRMS, AND CORPORATIONS filing Jefferson County, AL sales 
and/or use taxes through 'My Alabama Taxes' (MAT)

This is to notify you of a change to the filing of Jefferson County's sales and taxes when filing 
through MAT. 

Effective January 1, 2025, the Jefferson Co Special Revenue tax locality code 7337 will be 
eliminated. Jefferson County's tax rates are remaining the same, but the tax rates for the 
Jefferson Co Special Revenue tax locality code 7337 will be combined with the Jefferson 
County tax locality code 7037 rates. Therefore, you will no longer be required to have both 
the 7337 and 7037 Jefferson County locality codes on your tax return when filing through 
MAT. 

Effective with the period ending January 31, 2025 due on or before February 20, 2025, 
taxpayers should remove Jefferson Co Special Revenue tax locality code 7337 from the 
return table in MAT. Taxpayers should continue to file the Jefferson Co Special Revenue 
tax locality code 7337 for the period ending December 31, 2024, due on or before January 
21, 2025 and prior periods. 

The other Jefferson County locality codes (7437 - Jefferson Co Rental Tax, 7237 - 
Jefferson Co Restaurant Alcoh, and 7537 - Jefferson County Lodgings) will continue 
without change.

If you have any questions about your Jefferson County taxes, please contact:

Jefferson County
P.O. Box 830710 
Birmingham, AL 35183-0710
(205)325-5171

If you have any questions regarding this notice, please contact this office:

ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE 
Sales and Use Tax Division
P.O. Box 327710
Montgomery, AL 36132-7710
(334) 242-1490 or (334) 242-8300
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